STATE OF CALIFORNIA
GAVIN NEWSOM, Governor

PUBLIC UTILITIES COMMISSION

505 VAN NESS AVENUE
SAN FRANCISCO, CA 94102-3298

May 27, 2020

Paul Goldstein, Vice President
Gas Transmission and Storage
Southern California Gas Company
555 W. 5% Street, GT18A1

Los Angeles, CA 90013

Subject: Approval of SoCalGas’ Request for Authorization of Limited Withdrawal at Aliso
Canyon to Perform Cleanup Flow Activities of Inspected Wells

Dear Mr. Goldstein:

California Public Utilities Commission (CPUC) staff reviewed Southern California Gas Company’s
(SoCalGas) letter dated May 15, 2020, requesting authorization to withdraw a limited amount of gas
from wells undergoing inspection at the Aliso Canyon Storage Field (Aliso Canyon) for the cleanup
flow process pursuant to SoCalGas’ Storage Integrity Management Program (SIMP) and in
compliance with the California Geologic Energy Management Division’s (CalGEM) regulations.
The letter outlined the plan for performing the cleanup flow test to assess the mechanical integrity
of the wells.

CPUC staff agrees that SoCalGas should proceed with its proposed flow testing plan on specified
wells at Aliso Canyon undergoing the inspection process. As noted in your lettet, this request is
consistent with previously approved requests for limited withdrawal of gas from Aliso Canyon in
November 2017 and July 2016. Thus, this letter grants SoCalGas a waiver from the July 23, 2019,
Aliso Canyon Withdrawal Protocol in order to conduct the cleanup flow testing described in its May
2020 letter.
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SoCalGas must provide CalGEM a timeline for conducting this cleanup flow testing. SoCalGas
must also provide a copy of the timeline to the CPUC’s Safety and Enforcement Division (SED).
SoCalGas must coordinate with CalGEM and SED to ensure that appropriate inspectors are onsite
during the testing as requested by staff. SoCalGas must also post a notice to Envoy stating when
these tests will occur.

Sincetely,

K iee /Jiﬁb LDULQ

Alice Stebbins
Executive Director

CC:  Maryam Ebke, Deputy Executive Director, Consumer Protection and Rail Safety, CPUC
Edward Randolph, Deputy Executive Director for Energy and Climate Policy and Energy
Division Director, CPUC
Rachel Peterson, Deputy Executive Director for Safety and Enforcement, CPUC
Dorothy Duda, Program Manager, Energy Division, CPUC
Jean Spencer, Supervisor, Energy Division, CPUC
Matthewson Epuna, Program and Project Supetvisor, Safety and Enforcement Division,
CPUC
Uduak-Joe Ntuk, State Oil and Gas Supervisor, CalGEM



